
Wises Lane Monitoring Group – March 2025 Report to Full Council 

 
Issues raised With BDW following BPC Meeting in February: 

The following questions were raised with BDW, the questions were asked delayed due to  

personal reasons, no replies have been received to date. 

The questions raised at the last parish council meeting were as follows: -  

1. The signage in Wises Lane directing traffic straight on for the village has disappeared.  

Can this please be replaced as people are still getting lost who are visiting for the 1st  

time or not since Ashdown Rise has opened.  

It has been noticed that this sign is now in place at the junction of Wises Lane and  

Ashmead Rise. 

2. The road turning from Platinum Way into old Wises line towards the village has a very  

deep hole in the bank where delivery lorries have gone off road, turning either to or  

from the compound. Someone is going to break an axial soon.  

3. Is the 6’ 6” width restriction going to be enforced on Platinum Way, as signage will  

have to be realigned in Chestnut Street when the roundabout 4th arm is activated?  

4. The Wises Lane Road sign at the junction of Ashmead Rise has taken a long time to  

Arrive. Can you please clarify who you ordered it from, as we believe it is SWALE and  

not KCC that provides these signs?  

 

Cllr Brian Jemmett 14th March 2025 


